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Chapter 631 Usual Method Of Retaliation

“Isn’t that the usual method of retaliation?” Natalie smiled and asked in return.

By then, the woman was already completely awake. However, she could feel an arm around
her waist, hugging her tightly.

She tried to move slightly, but the man’s arms and chest were as steely as a vault and there
was simply no way Natalie could escape.

Even though that frustrated her slightly, she decided that since there was nothing she could
do about it, she might as well continue staying in his arms.

Ignoring the man’s heated breath and masculine scent behind her, Natalie continued
discussing the situation with Yandel over the phone.

“Thomas is a smart man. The person behind him is definitely no fool either. It’s just a matter
of time that they would retaliate.” Natalie continued explaining, “Not only would they
retaliate, they would also have guessed that we were the ones behind it.”

Yandel had also considered what Natalie mentioned before he called her.

“Boss, although they have given Yvonne such a diagnosis, she’s currently under our
protection. We can just find an opportunity to take her out of the psychiatric hospital so that
she can expose Thomas’ other misdeeds to the public. That would definitely be a slap in the
face for the man…”

Yandel told Natalie his idea but was rejected by the woman.

“Even though Yvonne’s mental condition is not as bad as stated in the diagnosis, she hasn’t
been in a good state of mind after Melissa passed away. Most importantly, she hasn’t



completely given up on Thomas yet. No matter how well we treat her, Thomas just has to
act pitiful in front of her to gain back her favor…”

Upon hearing that, Yandel asked hesitatingly, “Boss, are we going to give up on this pawn?”
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“Nope, it’s just that we don’t have to make this move yet…”

While Natalie was still in conversation with Yandel, she suddenly noticed that the man who
was hugging her was starting to get touchy.

He already had his hands inside her pajamas, and she could feel her breathing becoming
irregular. She had even almost moaned into the phone.

Worried that Yandel would hear something inappropriate, Natalie quickly said a few more
words before ending the call.

After that, she turned around and glared at the man behind her.

With his deep-set black eyes and the mole underneath his right eye, in addition to the slight
smirk on his face, Samuel looked exactly like a seductive Satan at that moment.

“Samuel, I’m on the phone!”

“I know.” Samuel smiled affectionately at the woman and said, “You can continue talking. I
can play by myself.”

“What are you playing with?”

“You,” Samuel replied, fixing his gaze intently on Natalie.

Natalie never expected that the man, who was usually cold and indifferent, would say such
words to her. She could feel her cheeks heat up with embarrassment.

The woman widened her eyes at Samuel and was about to tell him off when the man
suddenly started kissing her on her lips passionately.

As Natalie was still having her period, there was nothing much Samuel could do to her
except for kissing her.
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The woman’s soft and kissable lips were simply irresistible to Samuel. Just like bees being
attracted to pollen, Samuel could not help but lose himself in the sensation of her lips,
sinking deeply into her charm.

That continued for a while until Natalie’s lips were completely red and swollen. Only then
was Samuel willing to stop.

After leaving the Imperial Hotel, Natalie headed back to Dream’s research lab to continue
analyzing the unknown substances in Melissa’s blood sample.

Meanwhile, at Dexmed Pharmaceutical, Thomas had a satisfied smile on his face, seeing
that the comments that the public had on the company had taken a positive turn once
again. He patted Yara’s shoulder and said, “Yara, I feel really lucky to have you as my
daughter!”

Although Yara was sneering silently in her heart, she smiled sweetly and replied, “Dad, I’m
just doing what I should.”

“I guess I have gravely underestimated your abilities previously. Even though you’re a part of
the upper management in Dexmed Pharmaceutical, it was mostly just in form as I haven’t
handed all the control over to you yet. I’ve decided that, from today onward, you’ll be fully in
charge of public relations, human resources as well as the culture of the company.”

Yara, whose thirst for power was increasing, was delighted when she heard that.

“Thanks, Dad.” A smug look flashed past the woman’s face before she replied, “I’ll make
sure I don’t let you down. Sooner or later, Dream will become a part of Dexmed
Pharmaceutical.” And a part of me.

Yara did not say the last few words out loud, but she made a vow to herself in her heart that
she would definitely make it happen.
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Chapter 632 Burning The DNA Test Report

At the Bowers manor, Kenneth was holding the DNA test results in his hand. He had
entrusted someone he highly trusted to perform the analysis.

His hands were shaking when the report was handed over to him.

Kenneth trusted Yara deeply. Over the years, he had enjoyed her company tremendously and
treated her just like his own granddaughter. He had even stated in his will that he would be
leaving all his assets to her upon his death…

He was hoping that he was just getting old and paranoid and that the DNA test results,
which were performed using the strands of hair that the man had taken from the two kids
secretly, would be negative.

After taking a few deep breaths, Kenneth opened the envelope and took the report out.

As he did not understand the professional jargon used to explain the analysis, he skipped to
the test conclusion straight away. It was stated that, based on the analysis, the probability
of siblingship was ninety percent.

Even though Kenneth had already mentally prepared himself for the results, he could not
help but feel shocked to see the conclusion with his own eyes.

Back then, when Yara first brought Franklin and Sophia back to the Bowers residence,
Kenneth had gotten DNA paternity testing done for the children.

As he wanted to be absolutely sure, he had approached three different organizations to
perform the test. All three test results were unanimous, showing that Franklin and Sophia
were indeed Samuel’s children.



As such, it was proven that it was not just a coincidence that Xavian and Clayton were born
on the same day as Franklin and Sophia. It was because the four of them were quadruplets,
coming from the same mother…

“No wonder!” Kenneth exclaimed out loud.

The entire situation felt extremely absurd to him.

Previously, he had not been able to figure out why those two dear great-grandchildren of his
would behave so coldly toward Yara but listen to Natalie obediently. The two kids were also
showing improvements in every aspect after spending time with Natalie.

As he recalled the past, he seemed to have remembered instances where Yara talked about
how much she loved the kids but her actions did not seem to match her words.

With the DNA testing results, the situation was all clear.

Kenneth had always found it strange that people with the last name “Nichols” seemed to
play rather significant roles in his life. It was only then that he realized that there could be
more than met the eye between Natalie and Yara.

The old man picked up his phone, planning to call Samuel to tell him about his discovery.
However, he changed his mind after dialing the first number and quickly hung up.

Ever since Natalie showed up in Samuel’s life, Samuel had been spoiling her and distancing
himself from Yara. He had even gone against Kenneth for Natalie. At that time, the old man
was very sure that his grandson had been bewitched by that woman.

However, he suddenly realized that there was a possibility that Samuel had known the truth
all along.

After a moment of contemplation, Kenneth came to the conclusion that, perhaps, the only
two people who were kept in the dark were Natalie and Yara.

At the thought of Yara, Kenneth started coughing violently.

Yara had indeed provided him with her warm companionship over the past five years. She
had also saved his life back then. As such, even after finding out the truth from the DNA test
report, Kenneth still had a soft spot for the woman.



To him, Yara had merely strayed on the wrong path in a moment of folly.

If she could acknowledge her mistake and come back to her senses, she would still have a
bright future ahead of her.

With that in mind, Kenneth slotted the test report back into the envelope and threw it into
the burning charcoal.

At once, the paper envelope burned into flames and turned into ashes seconds later.

Just then, a clear and gentle voice sounded from the doorway.

“Grandpa, what are you burning?” Yara asked, narrowing her eyes. Even though she was full
of doubts, the woman pretended to ask casually.

It just so happened that Yara had seen Kenneth throwing the document into the fire when
she was entering the house.


